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On May 25, 2025, the Family Federation for World Peace and Unification (FFWPU) of Côte d'Ivoire held 

its first-ever North African regional worship service at the Yopougon Hyojeong Temple. The event was 

also broadcast live online, allowing members from across the country to join in. 

 

 
 

During the service, newly appointed leaders were formally introduced, and heartfelt appreciation was 

extended to the outgoing leaders for their sincere dedication and contribution to the providence. The new 

leadership team, composed primarily of second-generation members, was greeted with high expectations 

and encouragement, as they stepped into their roles with fresh vision and energy to lead this new era. The 

youth in attendance were especially moved by True Mother's providential guidance and the noble path she 

has walked. 

 

Many took the opportunity to reflect deeply on their own responsibilities in fulfilling Heaven's Will. 

 

 

 


